Walnut Creek Masters
Board of Directors Meeting

Minutes for July 14, 2020
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 PM.

Roll Call

Jon Boone 
Harold Boscovich 
Paul Carter

Hector Chou

Marni Crooks (absent)
Allison Dibley (absent)
Loren Druz 
Lindsay Gaudinier 
Ian King (absent)
John King

Laura Lawrence (absent)
Kerry O’Brien 
Dean Ottati 
Mike Piazza 
Kelly Siu 
Heather Tiernan 

Patti Zuppan-Hood 
Approval of the Minutes

Tonight’s meeting was held via conference call.  

The discussion tonight was only about on-going swimming social distancing adventure, so the meeting minutes reflect the discussion

Open Discussion
· Meeting with Kevin & Karen
· Kevin has to find $12M – Looking to achieve by finding $6M in revenue, $6M in cost savings
· Supportive of 2 to a lane and will support WCM proposal to the County Supervisor.

· Kerry wrote letter, with edits from BOD members.

· Letter will go to supervisor who covers pools from Ygnacio Valley to Concord.

· Should we send letter while Covid is worsening in CCC?

· Trade off is risk of asking at a bad time vs. and unsustainable business model

· Decision to move forward with letter.

· Fees for all teams have been raised, and the plan is they will stay higher.

· Contract discussions

· City won’t support a month to month extension.

· WCM doesn’t want to acquiesce to a permanent 23% raise.

· Proposal to move toward signing new contract with provisions added in that we don’t agree to permanent rate increase.
· Aquanuts face same increase, but will have less pool time.

· In the short term, it doesn’t look a new pool is available to us.

· Cowell closed Nov – Feb.. Would our business help change this decision?
· Currently team is keeping the diving well through August.

· Mike to work with Allison to develop language to respond to City contract.

· Any feedback on staggered sign-up approach?

· Some positive feedback from some folks that finally got some preferred sign up slots.

· This week 10% more individuals signed up over last week (using Saturday/Sunday two part sign up).

· Survey

· To go out early next week, now that folks have seen sign up both ways.

· Heather to finalize questions and send to Lindsay for distribution next week.

· Because there are so many practices during the week, it’s hard to find a fair sign up time other than on the weekends.

· Observations from Workouts

· Are people being dinged for swims or lane space?

· Right now, if two people share a lane both get charged.  
· What about spouse that wants to join and is willing to share always?

· As soon as we go 2 per lane, they actually are taking a space.

· Decision was to put the spouse on the waiting list for now.

· Want to update web page to talk about current situation.

· 20 people currently on the waiting list.
· Anybody with superuser status can update the website.

· Loren to draft some updates and give to Lindsay to add to site.

· Bob Upshaw has captured some workouts and wants to notify folks that they are available.  Kerry to send note.
· Kerry looking to participate in mail in Nationals in August.

· Money issues.

· Just about burned through PPP funds – About 1.5 more pay cycles covered.

· USMS/Pacific matching grants

· Intended to offset extra COVID expenses.

· Including lost meets/diving well.

· Will know more after Pacific meeting tomorrow.

· We will have to consider a substantial increase in fees next year.

· Mike H has withdrawn his name from consideration for head coaching.

· Given financials, it’s just not a time when he can leave Aquabears in a way he would want.

· Mike does want to remain a WCM coach.
Next Meeting

· July 28, 2020.  6 PM.  Conference call.
Adjournment

· Meeting adjourned at 6:55 PM.
